PEELERS

Maintenance for Missions, Ministries and Local Churches

Address: 120 Folkstone Court · Easley, SC 29640 E-mail: jackmpeeler@yahoo.com



June 2007

Dear Praying Friends,

This last month has been eventful and tiring but very fulfilling. We left our last meeting in North Carolina and began travelling west. On the 5th of May we arrived at our destination in western Colorado. As we drove through Denver, it began to snow and the temperature dropped to 27 degrees! Can you believe it? Three days later it was in the low 80's. I thought we had strange weather in the south.

Our time in Colorado was spent working on the 2nd phase of a building project this church started in 2005. There was a week long revival the first week. Melinda helped with the nursing home ministry and spoke at a Ladies' Tea. This was a very special event for the ladies and a time to reach out into the community. Please pray for Mary. She is a catholic lady that lives across the street from the church. Melinda made contact with her and was able to witness to her. She left some reading material for her. Pray that God will soften her heart to the gospel.

While we were there I injured my arm and ended up going to the emergency room. Fortunately, it wasn't broken, only badly bruised. It has been getting better each day. The doctor said it should be well by early June. Please make this a matter of prayer. I have a project in Georgia to start and really need to be at 100%.

We do appreciate your prayers for us. God spared us from harm during our travels. We heard a terrible noise in the front end of our truck. I took the tire off and found that it was a small rock caught between the brake pad and the rotor. Praise the Lord it only cost us a little time and effort. We know that God hears you and shows us His care each day. Please remember these requests in your prayers: 1) Safety in travel 2) New supporting churches 3) Ministry opportunities 4) Unspoken. 5) Mary and Gwen's salvation.

Serving Our Savior,

Jack & Melinda